
MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

 

No. 12 (2020) Guyana 

OFFSHORE GUYANA 

On February 05, 2020 Esso Exploration & Production Guyana Ltd (EEPGL) will 
continue drilling operations at the Yellowtail-1 well site within the Stabroek Block of the 
Guyana Maritime Zone.  
 
A well testing operation will be undertaken during the period February 05 -16, 2020. This 
operation will involve intermittent flaring from MODU Stena Carron. 
 
The well site is approximately 105 nautical miles from the Coast of Guyana, and covers an 
area of one (1) square kilometre, bounded by the following coordinates: 
 

No.   Latitude (N) Longitude (W)        Remarks 

1 07° 59'.047 056° 42'.058 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

2 07° 59'.047 056° 40'.514 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

3 07° 58'.504 056° 40ʹ.514 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

4 07° 58ʹ.504 056° 41'.059 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

 
All mariners are required to stay clear of this vessels, and navigate with caution when in the 
vicinity. 
 
Communication can be made on VHF Ch. 16 or via the Georgetown Lighthouse. 
 
 
M Tennant 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
 
February 5, 2020 
 

 


